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Principal's Message 
Kia ora e te Whānau. 
   Welcome to 2023. What a wonderfully frantic start to the year we
have had. Our Year 9 cohort peaked at a record 221 in the first week
of this year. Our team has worked frantically to accommodate more
students than anticipated and certainly more than the Ministry
forecasted. We have been singularly focused on ensuring that we have
students in classes and options without numbers getting out of
control. This has meant that we have been very focused on the job at
hand and the immediate and urgent changes necessary to ensure that
our students are getting the best start possible, have coherent
timetables, and are engaging in building relationships and learning.
This has meant some forced choices and hard work in the unenviable
space of systemic constraints meeting individual desires. 
   Our Year 9 Pōwhiri was simply the biggest and most enjoyable in a
number of years. Thank you to all parents and whānau who attended
and helped us begin this year of the 'new normal' with a positive
wairua. 
   We came together this week as a school on Wednesday to welcome
new staff, celebrate prefects by awarding their badges, and generally
acknowledge the whanaungatanga of our kura in a way that we have
not felt comfortable doing for what seems like an age. I am delighted
to have been able to start this week with a full complement of quality
teachers even though we are still waiting on Immigration NZ to
approve a visa for a colleague joining us from Fiji. It has been a very
tough job appointing teachers for 2023 and this is evident across the
country and closer to home in some local schools that still have
vacancies.
   Tentative results from 2022 are very pleasing and we will report on
these in more detail in future newsletters. We celebrate three
students receiving $50,000 scholarships to Victoria University and
news that a recent graduate (2021) has been accepted into Medical
School at Otago University. 
   We welcome Taneora Ryall to the parent representative position on
the Board of Trustees and look forward to his contribution in this
space. I know that Taneora and I are looking forward to seeing Year 9
parents at our evening event next Thursday. At this event, we will talk
more about the importance of our Board Attendance goal of 90%
which is vital to our students' success. Students who are Present and  
Participating will be Progressing and that is what we are all about.
Ngā mihi manaaki
Nic Richards, Principal

WHAT'S COMING UP: 

General Enquiries: 

Email: admin@naenae-college.school.nz
or ring us 04 567 7175 during office
hours. We are happy to help you. 

Find out what's happening through

our website:
www.naenae-college.school.nz
or our Facebook page or Instagram

Absent from school or running late? 
Email: Absent@nnc.school.nz

Whakatauki:

Iti rearea, kahikatea tei tei, ka taea

Even the small rearea bird can ascend to
the great heights of the
Kahikatea tree







The Naenae College Board is pleased to announce the selection of coopted
member Mātua Taneora Ryall to the vacated position of parent
representative on the Naenae College Board of Trustees. 

Following NZSTA Casual Vacancy governance guidelines the Board has
completed the requirements under this process and now has filled all the
parent representative positions on the Board. (https://www.nzsta.org.nz/)

The Board is also establishing and reframing historical committee structures
so that the Marae and Community Engagement Committee, the Wellbeing
Committee, and the Board itself provide key levers for Board initiatives in
2023.

We wish all students the very best for 2023 and the year ahead and support
you in being present, participating, and progressing. 

Please regularly check the school’s online portal to look for the latest news updates.

MESSAGE FROM
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Karearea Spotted on College

Grounds!

A local photographer snapped one of our rear and threatened

national birds hanging out in one of our College trees. These


birds feature on our $20 notes and are also known as the New

Zealand Falcon. They can fly up to 200 km/ph and have a wing


span of up to a metre long



They are generally found in the forests south of Waikato and the

West Coast of the South Island 







Thank you to our community for participating in our

communications study! 



Your feedback has helped us to ensure that we passing on


the right information, at the right time and in the right

places. 

Summary of Results: 








